Pensioners 1974

…The Meeting then scrutinised the Lists of the Poor and compared them with last year’s Lists. It was noted that the Bakers had two whole Pensions, the Bonnetmakers had four whole Pensions and one half and the Fleshers had two whole Pensions and two halves.

However Deacon David Gray corroborated by Boxmaster James Grewar presented a Petition in respect of Alexander Kerr, of 40 Kemnay Gardens Dundee. They explained that this Petitioner worked for a long period inn Dundee Meat Market, that some three to four years ago he experienced head trouble and was now almost totally out of work. He had undergone four major operations in the last four years and had a further operation to undergo. The recommended that a Pension should be granted to Mr Kerr and this was unanimously agreed by the Meeting.
In view of the uncertainty of the expenditure on the question of the remedial work for the dry rot it was unanimously recommended that £95 be the pension for the ensuing year.
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